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State of New Jersey '

Department of Environmental Protection and Energy

Division of Environmental Safety, Health,Robert C. Shinn, Jr.
Commissioner and Analytical Programs

_

'

Radiation Protection Programs
Bureau of Nuclear Engineering

CN 415
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0415

Tel (609) 987-2032 '

Fax (609) 987-6354

June 21, 1994

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Document Control Room
Washington, D.C. 20555

Ladies and Gentlemen:

Subject: Oyster Creek Nuclear Generating Station (OCNGS)
Docket No. 50-219
Technical Specification Change Request (TSCR No
213) Reactor Pressure Vessel Testing -

Electromatic Relief Valve (EMRV) Bypass

By letter dated April 19, 1994, GPUN Corporation submitted to
the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) Technical
Specification Change Request No. 213, seeking approval to update
and clarify Technical Specification (TS) 3.4.B.1 to make it
consistent with existing Specifications 1.39 and 4.3.D, per ASME
Code Section XI, Article 5000 requirements.

The language change making reference to current TSs (instead
of direct reference to the applicable sections of the
aforementioned ASME Code), seeks to clarify that the five EMRV's
pressure relief function may be inoperable or bypassed during
hydrotests (per ASME Code) following outages or major repairs,
without impacting on safety considerations. The licensee states
that since the EMRV's pressure actuation setpoint is lower than the
pressure of the hydrotest, bypassing is necessary in order to avoid
inadvertent actuation of the relief function. GPUN furtherjustifies the request by stating that inoperable EMRVs will not
impact on any safety function necessary during the conditions of
the hydrotest, because the design over-pressure protection function
is carried out not by the EMRVs but by nine over-pressure
protection safety valves.

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection and
4

Energy's Bureau of Nuclear Engineering (BNE) has reviewed GPUN's {analysis concerning the determination of no significant hazards
consideration of TSCR-213 and has no comments. j
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If you have any questions, please contact suren Singh at (609)
987-2039 or Rich Pinney at (609) 987-2086.

Sincerely,

Tf' C4

Kent Tosch, Manager
Bureau of Nuclear Engineering

c: A. McMahon, Acting Assistant Director RPP -- NJ DEPE

D. Chawaga, State Liaison, Region I -- US NRC

L. Briggs, Senior Resident Inspector OCNGS -- US NRC

M. Laggart, Licensing Manager -- GPUN
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